Extraterritorial Extension of Water and Sewer Services Parcel 0050 032 and 0050
033, Utilities Director, Steve Stalvey, presented the item. Mr. Stalvey stated this property
is used by the City of Hahira as spray fields and it was recently annexed in to the City.
The 2008 SDS Agreement provides, "any party may make an extraterritorial extension of
water and sewer services upon approval of the affected party." This request will not have
a negative effect on the County. Staff recommends approving the extraterritorial
extension to the City of Hahira for water and sewer services for the property and authorize
the Chairman to sign and deliver the letter to Mayor Cain. Commissioner Marshall made
the motion to approve the request as presented, Commissioner Griner second. All voted
in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

Extraterritorial Extension Water and Sewer Services — Parcel No. 149A 036D,
Utilities Director, Steve Stalvey, presented the item. Mr. Stalvey stated this is at 3833
Inner Perimeter Road and is known as Monster Storage. This property is being served by
City of Valdosta water and sewer services currently. The 2008 SDS Agreement provides,
"any party may make an extraterritorial extension of water and sewer services upon
approval of the affected party" and will not have a negative effect on the County, as there
are no County services in the area. Staff recommends approving the extraterritorial
extension of Valdosta water and sewer services to the property, and authorize the
Chairman to sign and deliver the letter to Mayor Matheson. Commissioner Marshall made
the motion to approve the request as presented, Commissioner Evans second.
Commissioner Griner stated the City of Valdosta should make these requests before
running the lines in the future. Those voting in favor of the motion to approve the request:
Commissioners Evans, Wisenbaker, Marshall, and Griner. Vice Chairman Orenstein
opposed the motion. Motion carried.

Extraterritorial Extension of Water and Sewer Services — Parcel No. 132D 001,
Utilities Director, Steve Stalvey, presented the item. Mr. Stalvey stated this property is
owned by Southern Gateway, LLC, and this extension is provided by the 2008 SDS
Agreement. The 2008 SDS Agreement provides, "any party may make an extraterritorial
extension of water and sewer services upon approval of the affected party" and will not
have a negative effect on the County, as there are no County services in the area. Staff
recommends approving the extraterritorial extension of Valdosta water and sewer
services to the property, and authorize the Chairman to sign and deliver the letter to Mayor
Matheson. Commissioner Griner made the motion to approve the request as presented,
Commissioner Evans second. Those voting in favor of the motion to approve the request:
Commissioners Evans, Marshall, and Griner. Vice Chairman Orenstein and
Commissioner Wisenbaker opposed the motion. Motion carried. Chairman Slaughter
stated that these extraterritorial extensions should have been requested previously, but
they were not. The maps will reflect these changes, and at that time, Mr. Elliott will be
asked to compile a package that will include these maps and a few other changes and he
(Chairman Slaughter) will deliver the package to Mayor Matheson and request an
expedient turnaround.
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